

**Minutes of the Felixstowe Sea Angling Committee Meeting**  
**Held on Wednesday 1st July 2020 using Zoom**

- 1. Present:** - P. Riches, G. Powter, R. Burrow, J. Clarke, A. Smith, J. Banham, M. Hudson.
- 2. Apologies:** S. Boyt, R. Mortimore (Roger did manage to join at the end of the meeting)
- 3. New Members:** Justin Hart, John Atherton.
- 4. Minutes of the Previous Committee Meeting**
  - Minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday 4th March were Proposed A. Smith 2<sup>nd</sup> R. Burrow.
- 5. Items arising:**
  - P. Riches has setup a Beach Match booking form on the Website in preparation for J. Banham to run some matches now lockdown is now being relaxed by the Government. All club members with email addresses have been sent a mailshot informing them of rules to adhere to for the forthcoming matches which also includes information about use of the Clubhouse. Anyone entering the building must now fill in the Log Book.
- 6. Correspondence**
  - P. Riches has received the proposed new lease from East Suffolk Council. He is in the process of working through the content and comparing with the previous release before responding to their Lawyer in preparation for signoff. The committee have given him the go ahead to pursue this on their behalf.
- 9. Treasurer's Report:**
  - FDCSR subscription £5.00 (Felixstowe and District Council Sports and Recreation) AWA £17.62, Building Insurance £472.41, CCTV £20.00, Anti-Bacterial products for Clubhouse £14.18, Website SSL certificate renewal £30.00, E.D.F. Electricity £51.28.
- 8. Competition Secretary's Report: -**
  - First match since lockdown to be held on July 5<sup>th</sup> at East Lane. 11 people have signed up so far including 3 juniors.
- 9. Festivals and Opens**
  - A decision is to be made in September on whether the Felixstowe open is to go ahead. Gary Markham to be approached for sponsorship. Another supplier that may be worth approaching is Birds Tackle.
- 10. Compound Steward's Report:**
  - Compound has been strimmed by R. Smith, many thanks to Robin for doing this.
- 11. Junior Comments:** None.
- 12. Numbers Draw:**
  - April No 8 J Messenger, May No 6 G. Powter, June No 13 P. Riches, July No 9 Mrs Stokell.
- 13. Rules Revision** Rule 3A was reached during the March Meeting. To be continued in August.
- 14. Risk Assessments:** Kitchen risk assessment signed off at March meeting further discussion needed for Boat and Shore.
- 15. Club Clothing:** - We need to look at producing an updated logo for the club.
- 16. AOB: -**
  - Possibility of a species match to be held in Lowestoft next season. Up to 10 have been caught at that location in the past.
  - British Diving Club have asked if they can use the Clubhouse on Oct 11<sup>th</sup> this year for up to a total of 12 people. To be confirmed nearer the date.
  - P. Riches to look at opening the members only side of the FSAS Website for committee members to test.

**Meeting closed at 9.05 pm.**

**Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> August**

**Meeting Dates for 2020: -Jan 8th, March 4<sup>th</sup>, May 6<sup>th</sup>, 1st, July 1st, August 5th, Sept 7th, Oct 7th, and Nov 4th.**

Secretary .....

Chairman .....